Councillor Reports June 2022

Mayor's report

My report this month is obviously focussing on the Queens platinum jubilee celebrations. I would like to thank everyone that volunteered and participated in the weekend's events, I'm sure you'll agree that it really bought a huge feeling of community spirit for our town and was very enjoyable for all.

From visiting the schools to present the children with souvenir coins to lighting our beacon I felt very honoured to be part of such a memorable occasion.

The picnic in the park was a huge success and bought the town together which was wonderful to see, I would also like to thank the town hall team for helping to organise these events and make such a memorable weekend.

Looking forward we had a site visit at the East Side Curve and it is very exciting that this community asset will soon be opened to be used and enjoyed by us all.